From: Kelly, Judy - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport 
Sent: 16 December 2013 10:44
To: Andrew Lewis
Cc: Deadman, Michael - Environment & Economy; Planning Consultations - Environment & Economy
Subject: RE: Email 1 of 4 - 13/01394/F - Dorchester Phase 1 Application

Andrew,

I’ve had a quick look at the revised plans for Heyford – Dorchester 30 dwellings. My earlier responses are attached for reference although I understand that the second set of comments I provided related to plans that were superseded.

Comments on the latest plans are as follows:

Accesses – I am now happy with the reduction in number of separate accesses onto Camp Road and the proposed location of these.

Parking – there are still some issues with inadequate reversing space, e.g.:

· Plot 8 – needs 6m long parking space in front of garage. The current layout will see parked vehicles overhanging the access road.

· Plots 12 and 13 – Insufficient reversing space behind visitor spaces (6m required). This is the third time this point has been raised, as it has been a consistent issue stated in previous highway responses. 

· Plots 14, 15, 16, 21, 22, 23 and 24 – Again, 6m length of parking space required in front of garages, with 6m reversing space behind this. The layout does not comply.

· Plots 22-23 – The visitor spaces north of these plots also do not have 6m clear reversing space.

· Plots 26-30 – The parallel parking spaces must be 6m long. They are only shown as ~5m long. Please revise.

· I note that tracking/ swept path information has been provided for cars, however only a small car size (4.3m length) is used. Average car lengths are usually 4.5 - 5.0m, with family saloons typically being 5.35m in length. I would anticipate that, if the earlier concerns re inadequate reversing space are addressed, then tracking of cars within the layout should not be problematic.

· In summary, some amendments are required to the parking layout, as highlighted above.

I believe that once a revised parking layout is provided for consideration and approval I can advise on the necessary planning conditions for this application. 

Kind regards,

Judy
Judy Kelly
Senior Engineer
Transport Development Control
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